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I am excited to commence another Term of learning and discovery at MHS. Our school's vision statement declares 
what we are about at MHS: 
 

‘As a progressive educational community, we are committed to inspire and challenge students to achieve 

individual success in preparation for effective participation in a changing world’. 

 
We have had some staff changes for Term 2. Mr Duncan McKinlay accepted a secondment position with Newcastle 
Office. Welcome to Miss Rikki Moore and Mr Mitchell Calder, who join the PD/H/PE team. 
 
Our Yr. 12 students are true student leaders in every sense of the word. For the first time in my career, I can 
proudly acknowledge the efforts of our Yr. 12 students in that there have been NO N warning letters issued in Term 
1! In other words, students have been successful in submitting their assessment tasks on time and have earned 
marks towards their assessment rank as a result. Congratulations Yr. 12. It demonstrates to me that you are taking 
responsibility for your learning! Also, recorded behaviour incidents are at an all-time low. Well done Yr. 12.  

The staff enjoyed an informative day of professional learning on Tuesday 26th. One of our Leadership Teams, 
trained in the Newcastle University's quality teaching rounds, delivered a condensed version of the process to all 
teaching staff. Teachers developed an understanding of the process and coded a lesson against the Engagement 
criteria. 
 
Another Leadership Team, Technology, introduced Google Classrooms. Teachers were able to set up their own 
Google Classroom and learnt how to post announcements and attach an assignment to students. 
 
Through our Leadership Teams, all staff are investigating current professional trends in education, adjusting their 
findings to suit the particular needs of MHS and sharing their knowledge with the wider school body. I am proud of 
the ability and the willingness of our staff to continually develop their craft in order to attain excellence in teaching. 
When staff are engaged in learning, our students benefit. 
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Tell them from me (TTFM) student survey 

Japan tour returns 

Anzac day march 

It is wonderful to hear the many fabulous stories being shared by 
the students and staff who travelled to Japan in the holidays to visit 
our sister school, Sayama Seiryo School. It was even sweeter to 
know that they all arrived safely back to their families, in spite of 
the news about the most recent devasting earthquake to hit Japan. 
Thank you to Mrs Fiona Bailey and Mrs Bronwyn Tier for their 
impeccable organisation of the tour and to our wonderful students 
who were amazing ambassadors for their county, town and school. 
 
I received an email from a tourist last week, who took the time to 
say that he had noticed the peace cranes that had been proudly 
displayed at the Hiroshima Peace Park. You just never know by whom, when and where Muswellbrook High School 
is being noticed! 

It is always a proud yet sobering privilege to walk alongside our students at the 
town ANZAC March. Thank you to the many students who proudly donned 
their school uniform and marched behind the school banner and our school 
leaders. Thank you to Mrs Katrina Brynes for her organisation of the SRC 
students. 

Thank you to the 405 students who took part in the TTFM student survey at the end of Term 1, coordinated by Mr 
Drewe. The responses to survey questions measures 38 indicators based on the most recent research on school 
and classroom effectiveness. They have been collated externally and our school responses have been matched to 
NSW Government norms. This information will be shared with all staff and students and families, and no doubt 
form much discussion. The information will be used to celebrate all things positive, review and implement 
processes or programs to address areas of deficit, all in the attempt of making MHS an even better place for our 
young people to learn. 
 
Some interesting data from the survey: 
Advocacy outside of school 
Students feel they have someone at home or in their community who consistently provides encouragement and 
can be turned to for advice.  
Muswellbrook HS students rated Advocacy outside as 5.8/10. The NSW Gov. norm for these years is only 5.2/10. 
 
Advocacy at school 
Students feel they have someone at school who consistently provides encouragement and can be turned to for 
advice. 
Muswellbrook HS students rated advocacy at school 7.2/10. 
 
Of concern, however, are the responses relating to drivers of student outcomes.  
Students planning to finish Year 12 
69% of students at MHS had aspirations for finishing High School; the NSW Gov. norm for these years is 85%. 
Students planning to go to university 
Students who plan to pursue a post-secondary education. 
47% of students in Muswellbrook HS had aspirations for pursuing a post-secondary education, compared with 67% 
NSW Gov. norm. 



Ms E Bate 
Principal 
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School Musical 

By the time this newsletter is distributed, we will have commenced Popstars, the musical.  I do hope that you have 
been a part of the audience and have been impressed by the outstanding talents of our students. Of course, to put 
on a musical is a massive undertaking and I would like to thank the many gifted staff and parent volunteers, on 
behalf of MHS, for the countless hours spent getting props, costumes and cast to and from the many rehearsals.  A 
huge thank you to the partners of staff who have generously enabled our staff members to devote so much time to 
the musical.  
 
This is indeed a community event! To our talented students - you are amazing! I hope that you have enjoyed the 
journey just as much as the final destination and that the skills and discipline you have shown throughout the 
musical will provide outstanding memories for you. 
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SRC Report 

On ANZAC Day our senior SRC leaders proudly led the school marches at Muswellbrook and Denman.  At the 
Muswellbrook ceremony, there were approximately 50 students marching to represent our school.  Afterwards, 
Lara Cutrupi (School Captain) and Stephen Davis (Vice Captain) delivered moving speeches.  
 
At Denman we had a smaller group of students marching proudly to represent our school.  We would like to thank 
the students that participated in both marches, and their families for bringing them along.  Your support is very 
much appreciated for this important community event.  We would also like to thank Ms Bate and school staff that 
participated. 
 
Mrs Byrnes 
SRC Coordinator 

Muswellbrook 

Denman 

& 

ANZAC DAY 
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Muswellbrook High Careers Day 

Every student in Year 10, 11 and 12 attended the careers day run by Muswellbrook High School on Tuesday March 

22. Students attended three small group work shop presentations that they selected from over thirty information 

booths covering over three hundred careers, prior to the event.  

The Muswellbrook High Careers Day which has grown in to a valuable part of the curriculum runs thanks to the 

amazing and generous support of the following universities, TAFE, training providers, scholarship providers and 

employers as well as the Maths and English teachers who attend with their class groups, thank you. 

 

 

 BacktotheBrook 
 

 

Work Experience 

Pictured L-R: Joel Hartin, Brodie Betteridge, Jack Clare, Ty Watson, Marcus Morris, Liam Barnes, Gracie 

Alderson who participated in the Bengalla Mining work experience program introduced for the first time in 2015 

and expanded thanks to the work of Debbie Day from Bengalla in 2016. 

http://www.une.edu.au/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=fairfax+media&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=vN5bySYQYWOhZM&tbnid=7TRRWTz2I62iNM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.mediaspy.org/report/2012/01/31/rinehart-behind-raid-on-fairfax-media-stocks-report/&ei=97GZUdHWH8-2lQWX-4D
http://www.newcastle.edu.au/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiK1uDcs63LAhWHj5QKHdnpCksQjRwIBw&url=http://www.localsearch.com.au/find/diesel-mechanics/qld/townsville-region&psig=AFQjCNGZ6zJ9Smi-AOX13P_aak9MzBtJTw&ust=1457399861
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tocal+college&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ufhK07sX8Hm5RM&tbnid=NbuZLKRGrKOlcM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.bbm.asn.au/links.php?linkTypeNum=1&ei=YcYOU6uvN4bHkgWYi4GYCw&bvm=bv.61965928,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNEZTuRtZA0QVq
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.muswellbrook.nsw.gov.au/Images/HDR-Bengalla.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.muswellbrook.nsw.gov.au/Things-to-do/Muswellbrook-regional-arts-centre/About-us.htm&usg=__pJ17UC4APnZkNRJV7Hvq04TBviw=&h=70&w=75&sz=4&hl=en&
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=HIA+building+industry&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=7_AQjqMQYD89UM&tbnid=5SbbRhW9A14pgM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.ehc.nsw.gov.au/ElectronicHousingCode/EHCSupporters.aspx&ei=2SIZU_XgFZGNkgX3vIHwDw&bvm=bv.62
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=hunter+new+england+area+health&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ty2woRw-4nn4yM&tbnid=Ph6M5GkIJjX8xM:&ved=&url=http://nupsychnews.blogspot.com/2013/09/hunter-new-england-health-psychology.html&ei=aKQWU4G_BY-ZkgWXtIDgDw&
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjVwtrNuK3LAhXEnJQKHcZcDdIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.huntersafetyawards.com.au/sponsors/hvtc&bvm=bv.116274245,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNE_W8z_nce_w-HdS6g92oXuPyLzyA&ust=1457401160
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=sparke+helmore&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=AteG5jJM9a9C0M&tbnid=OTVqDucGTe740M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.safeworkaustralia.gov.au/sites/swa/media-events/safe-work-week/oursafetyambassadors/pages/sparkehelmore&e
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-wruZt63LAhXEhaYKHUQNBcwQjRwIBw&url=http://www.defencejobs.gov.au/global/aboutDFR.aspx&bvm=bv.116274245,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNH7loUH4IcZPwO9TXd6zkeAKQrxcA&ust=1457400758
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=upper+hunter+education+fund&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=yRpRs7nmj6ev6M&tbnid=p7YdjSEXIze5GM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.upperhuntereducation.com.au/sponsors&ei=aSOTUazlGMSvkAXE4YH4Aw&bvm=bv.46471029,d.dGI&psig=AF
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi00IO9pKvMAhUEHpQKHa67CfgQjRwIBw&url=http://www.muswellbrookartscentre.com.au/&psig=AFQjCNEvoKX1hSywsVo4CriCtEjIvDZ8SQ&ust=1461725058541891
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=air%20speed%20aviation%20scone%20pilot%20training&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=0DFPTPlo9E2TWM&tbnid=h7in0IMuYkfAAM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.airspeedaviation.com.au/training/&ei=H0sVU_OSHImXkQWu2YDIBA&bvm=bv.622
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=stathearn+village+scone&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=nsz1B05UQwZnmM&tbnid=KCCSyvPCzMeE7M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.strathearnvillage.com.au/&ei=lF2UUbakA8exkgXE4oH4BQ&bvm=bv.46471029,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNE_IXOt17cuy
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiN0K7Yt63LAhUMmJQKHa1_DaUQjRwIBw&url=http://endeavourgroup.org.au/&bvm=bv.116274245,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNHkBHEz6RkmXzhjTEsXTQDaXcXz2Q&ust=1457400920130340
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=Nsw+Police&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=85Wagd20Cbu8GM&tbnid=4rD_bvhoQLukDM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.abc.net.au/news/stories/2011/02/25/3148488.htm?site=sydney&ei=xxSTUYrtMdCbkgWI4oDQBA&bvm=bv.46471029,d.dGI&ps
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For the past two years work experience has been divided in to four rotations which means students have been 
assigned a work experience week in either term one, two, three or four. The approach aims to spread out the 
demand for host workplaces, designate clear weeks on the school calendar and encourage students to take the 
opportunity of completing work experience as assigned rather than postpone the opportunity. 

Students complete a series of lessons early in the term regarding work experience expectations and requirements 
as well as several basic safety tests, once complete students are eligible for work experience. 

The term one rotation from work experience was April 4 to 8 and students completed a wide range of learning 
opportunities including surveying, education, child care, hair dressing, geology, mechanics, business 
administration, retail, wholesale, metals and engineering, agriculture and vet science. 

Unicrawl 2016 ran on the second last day of term and involved thirty Year 12, Year 11 and Year 10 students from 

Muswellbrook High touring: the University of New South Wales, University of Sydney and the University of 

Macquarie as well as two colleges of accommodation. 

Unicrawl 2016 

Making Maths Cool Again was part of a 

promotion by famous University of Sydney 

Alumni such as triple J’s Adam Spencer and 

caught the interest of Caleb Jones and Ben 

Henry. 

The iconic clock tower of the University of Sydney was a focal point on an excellent tour which included lunch at 

one of the Colleges of Accommodation, International House, thank you. 
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Bangarra Dance  

Upcoming career events for Term Two: 

 May 6 University of New England Open Day-School Excursion 

 Work Experience Year 10 Group Two, June 20-24 

 Newcastle University Schools Open Day 30 June-School excursion  

 Parent information-have you signed up to www.jobjump.com.au a great career service that will send 

you and or your child updates up to one year post school on jobs, scholarships and training providers.  

Watch the three minute parent video and see Mr Borg. 

Mr Borg 

Careers Adviser 

Bangarra Dance Company’s program, ReKINdling, visited Muswellbrook to conduct a 3 day workshop that 
culminated in a performance for community members on Friday the 29th of April 2016. 20 of Muswellbrook High 
School’s Aboriginal students were involved in the program which told the story of Tiddalick the frog through 
dance. The staff who watched the performance thought the students performed exceptionally well and Leonie and 
I are extremely proud of the MHS students involved. 
 
April Bott 
Program Coordinator 
Polly Farmer Foundation 

http://www.jobjump.com.au
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The Tempest Excursion 

At the end of last term, a group of 
enthusiastic Year 11 and Year 12 Advanced 
English students travelled to Tamworth’s 
Capitol Theatre to view a production of 
their HSC text, The Tempest by William 
Shakespeare. It was an excellent 
opportunity for students to experience a 
dramatic production of a play they have, 
or will read, in class as they complete the 
HSC English course.  

 

The performance was very entertaining 
and one of the highlights for students was 
the intermission where characters from 
the play interacted with the audience. The 
cast and director also made themselves 
available at the end of the performance to 
answer student questions and discuss 
production decisions, including the interpretation of the play and portrayal of characters. This gave students 
valuable insight into the production process and improved their knowledge of the play. 

 

Thank you to Angela Westbury and Tony Borg for their assistance in the organisation of the excursion and their 
attendance on the day. The students’ response was very positive and it was wonderful to share this experience 
with them.  

 

Mrs Wass  
English Faculty  

The Australian Mathematics Competition (AMC) will be held on Thursday 28th July.  

This competition is one of the world’s largest and gives students the opportunity to compete not only with 
students across Australia but also with students from 30 other countries.  

 

The paper focuses on problem solving skills. There are 30 problems to solve in 75 minutes. The first few are very 
easy and the last few are quite difficult. Students of all standards will make progress and find a point of challenge. 

 

The AMC gives students external recognition of their level of achievements with all students receiving a certificate 
showing their level of achievement and a detailed report showing how they went on each problem. 

 

The cost of entry is $5 and is payable at the front office by Thursday 12th May. 

 

Mr Cummings  
Head Teacher Mathematics 

Australian Mathematics Competition 2016 
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MUSWELLBROOK HIGH SCHOOL  

GOES TO 

 GERMANY 2017! 
 

In The April school holidays, Muswellbrook High 

School is planning a 10 – 11 day trip to see the highlights of Germany.  

We will be visiting Berlin, Dresden, Munich, Nuremburg, Dachau, Munich And Frankfurt. 

The estimated cost for this trip will be $5800 per person. 

This will include airfare, touring costs, tips, breakfasts and dinners and accommodation. 

Visas, passports, lunches, travel insurance and souvenirs are not included. The trip is open to all students of 

Muswellbrook High School, their parents, families and staff.  

If you think you may be interested then please see Mrs Duck for an application form or phone her on 65431033.  

Please remember that this is a school excursion and that an appropriate level of behaviour and dress is expected. 

Mrs Leanne Duck 
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Upcoming Events 
5th—7th May School Musical 

9th May Education Week 

9th May Wingham Beef Week 

10th-12th May Yr 7 & 9 Naplan 

12th May P & C Meeting 7pm in the Library 

16th May Yr 7—10 Exams commence 

17th-18th May Yr 11 Biology/Science Excursion 

20th-21st May MUNA 

25th May  Athletics Carnival 
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Muswellbrook High School—IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Facebook— facebook.com/mbkhigh (Our Official Facebook Page) 

SMS text messaging – Daily attendance of your child is sent to your family mobile number. This can also 

be used for important information regarding parent teacher meetings, issue of reports etc. The school 

SMS number is: 0427 016 460. Please add this as a contact in your mobile phone. You CANNOT phone 

this number, please phone using 65431033. You may send a text message at any time to this number to 

explain your child’s absences. Please let us know if you have any problems with this texting service. 

Email – The school newsletter is distributed via email to as many families as possible, approximately 

twice a term. If you have an email address that you use regularly, please contact the school. 

Websites – www.muswellbro-h.schools.nsw.edu.au. The school website holds a great deal of 

information and is a useful place for you to find out what is happening at school. 

Millennium - The Millennium website contains all of your child’s school information. This includes 

attendance, school reports, assessment tasks, timetables, behaviour information. 

Families are able to see the whole family at a glance with your private login. This will be sent to you via an 

email if you have one listed with us, if not please phone the office with a current email address. 

Students can also access this site through a separate login. 

www.facebook.com/mbkhigh 

Normal Day Whole School Assembly Day (Tues WEEK B) 

9.06-9.10           Home Group 9.06-9.20            Home Group 

9.10-9.20           Home Group Reading 9.20-9.50            Whole School Assembly 

9.20-10.10         Period 1 9.50-10.35          Period 1 

10.10-11.00       Period 2 10.35-11.20        Period 2 

11.00-11.30       Recess 11.20-11.50        Recess 

11.30-12.20       Period 3 11.50-12.35        Period 3 

12.20-1.10         Period 4 12.35-1.20          Period 4 

1.10-1.40           Lunch 1.20-1.50            Lunch 

1.40-2.30           Period 5 1.50-2.35            Period 5 

2.30-3.20           Period 6  2.35-3.20            Period 6 

School Bell Times 2016 


